ULLADULLA & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB INC.


GENERAL MEETING 
9.30 am Monday 27 November 2017, Baptist Church, Matron Porter Drive, Narrawallee
MINUTES
	1
	Meeting opened at  9.30  am


	

	
	
	

	2
	Members present   120
	

	
	
	

	3
	Apologies: NIL
	Lindy Bonser

	
	
	

	4
	Welcome to Visitors 
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Heather Estabel, Robyn Collyer
	

	5
	President’s Message
	Lindy Bonser

	
	· Lindy has received many calls, letters and messages saying Congratulations on the Convention. The 28 students who came along as part of the student program were very enthusiastic about their experience and wish to see it continue. Yallah TAFE students have written to George Hoad the President of The Garden Clubs of Australia expressing that the program should continue at future conventions.
Many and sincere thanks to all helpers. There will be presentations at the Christmas Party to key individuals who made the Convention happen so successfully. There was general agreement amongst participants that it was the best Convention ever.
· Many thanks to Rose Richardson who has co-ordinated the Bunnings barbecue for a number of years.  Rose has done a wonderful job and is ready to hand it over to others. So we need a new Bunnings Barbecue co-ordinator or co-ordination team in 2018. Rose has prepared a comprehensive guide on running the barbecue and there are always plenty of people to help. It would be great if we could have a team of barbecue organisers to share the tasks. Anyone who is interested please talk to Lindy, Rose or a member of the committee

	

	6
	Presentation of badges to New Members
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Robyn Whitby, Bill Whitby, , Ann Lindley, Liz Sherriff (Cathy Humphries’ and Vicki Weir’s badges collected by friends)
	

	7
	Health and Welfare Report
	Sue McMahon

	
	Annette and Phil have been ill but are feeling much better and are here today. Pat Kilborn has also been unwell and is here today.
Helen Turner and Sue McMahon have celebrated significant birthdays.


	

	8
	Secretary’s Report
	

	
	Minutes of the General Meeting of 30 October are available on our website and on this table for members to read when they come into the meeting. 

Motion: That the Minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Moved:   Gillian Boyd                     
Seconded: John Steadman
Result: Passed
Correspondence  - Refer Attachment 1
Motion That the incoming correspondence be accepted and the outgoing be endorsed

Moved:   Gillian Boyd          Seconded:    Ann Keegan              Result: Passed

	Gillian Boyd

	9
	Members in Focus
	Keith Moody

	
	Keith and Ann had a long road to their retirement at Bawley Point. Keith was born in Zambia and moved to England at age 6. He emigrated to South Australia with his family aged 8 then went to Papua New Guinea and back to Australia for boarding school in Brisbane where he met Ann.

Keith joined the Airforce and studied Engineering. Ann moved to Melbourne to join him and trained as a nurse. They were married in 1971 and moved to Townsville. After 3 years they moved back to Melbourne where they bought their first home. And had their first attempt at landscaping. From there they moved to a new home outside Adelaide and constructed a new garden. They then moved to Idaho and did a lot of touring and campingin the US with their 3 children. It was back to Canberra in 1983 where they bought and established yet another garden.
Keith retired from the airforce and moved to Department of Defence in the late 80s. Ann’s work as a nurse complemented their lifestyle and she eventually worked in the Insurance Industry as a consultant.
Keith was posted to St Louis for 5 years where it was very cold in winter and hot and humid in summer with lovely autumn colours. After some more time in Canberra they returned to the Us, this time to Seattle where they rented a home overlooking a lake and it was beautiful all year round.

They retired while in the Us and did some travelling before settling permanently in Bawley Point. Here they have a homestead style house with tree ferns, a wide variety of plants and smoke bush currently in flower and dominating. They are planning some formal garden beds. They are currently growing orchids in a gazebo.  There is a creek over their boundary where they have recently built a small bridge. There are lots of casuarinas alongside the creek and a plethora of kangaroos and birds.  

They have lots to learn about gardening in their new environment and keen to learn.

	

	10
	Activities Report
	Debbie Kendall

	
	The Christmas Party is coming up on 4 December. The theme of the party is “Christmas with a sense of fun”. There will be a prize for the quirkiest outfit.. Numbers are to be provided to the Club the next day so payment is due. Tickets are $45 for members and $50 for non-members. The guest speaker is local author Meredith Jaffe.

	

	11
	Special events Report
	Val Tranter

	
	There is a summary of the Convention on page 9 of the newsletter. Briefly, 110 of our members attended at least one of the activities at the Convention. There were 320 registrants altogether so this Club contributed one third of the participants.
The GCA calendars were presented to members who opened their gardens during the convention ie Gillian Boyd, Lindy Bonser, Darryl, Rose Richardson, Graeme Oke and Robyn Bryant. Calendars were mailed to non-member garden hosts.
It was also reported that long time member and was leaving the area and moving to to live closer to her family at Kingscliff near Byron Bay. Shirley was a very active and vital member and was the caterer extraordinaire, looking after us and spoiling us for 20 years. Shirley will be greatly missed by all her friends at the Garden Club. 

On Wednesday 6 December, a morning tea will be held at Mollymook Golf Club to thank her for her contribution to the Club. To celebrate Shirley’s huge contribution we will be presenting the Shirley Smith Shield to the club member who contributes the best garden hint or advice every year.

	

	12
	Librarian Report
	Elvina James



	
	We continue to learn from other people. I learnt a lot from my father who always said” it doesn’t matter what you know there is always more to learn”.
The Wild flower walk is on Sunday 1 December.
Birthday flower for December is Christmas Bells and NSW Christmas bush. Exotic birthday flower are the rose and honeysuckle.

The January birthday flower is the bluebell creeper or delphinium.

Best wishes to all celebrating a birthday or anniversary in December or January.

The books on display today feature carnations, Herbs and Spices, Growing succulents, Propagation, as well as “Views from the Heart”, a popular book that includes a number of stories related by members and local people.

Elvina wished everyone a Happy Christmas and a special new year and a great 2018.


	

	13
	Q & A
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Q: two lavenders were presented  a new and old cultivar and asking if the new cultivar had lost its fragrance in the breeding.
A. No

Q:  South American clover is taking over a buffalo lawn. What can be done to control it?

A : Product “Buffalo Pro” works well.

Q: A gardenia specimen was presented with soft white mounds covered with ants on and ants leaving black marks on the stem.

A. This is black scale which usually attacks plants under stress. To treat, cut of the affected sections and spray with White oil or Neem oil and feed.
	

	14
	Garden Gems Report

	Lindy Bonser

	
	Maree O’Connell – Silver beet
Darryl – Burgundy iochroma, lace cap hydrangeas, tecoma
Sheila Traecy– alstomeria (Peruvian lilies), roses, snake vine, salvias, kidney flowers
Fay Fitzsimons – orchids

Trish Moon – Aquiligeas (Granny Bonnets)
Elvina James _plumbago
Olive Stockly-Bombo sunset, doitzia

Diane McCormack – Strehlizia nicholii

Phil Chambers - lovely coloured pots with clours of stones complementing the plants-bird’s nest fern, chili, fuschia, diplodenia (mandavilla).

Jim Mison – gorgeous gladioli, Priscilla.

Anne Eggins – Native River Rose

Bronwyn Roberts – Asiatic lilies

Jan Barkwith – macrophylla hydrangeas

	

	15
	Special Announcement
	Helen Moody

	
	Helen announced that the Heathland Reserve Trust won the NSW and ACT Regional and Community Award. This was a significant accolade for the hardworking group and a great achievement on behalf of the heathland reserve. 
Congratulations go to all those involved.

	

	
	MORNING TEA / STRETCH and SHAKE
	

	
	
	

	16
	Guest Speaker
	Robyn Bible

	
	Robyn is from the Australian Geranium Society and for 43 years has specialised for 43 years in growing geraniums and pelargoniums. The difference between the two is in the seed pod. Geraniums have crane bill form and pelargoniums have stork bill form.
Geraniums are generally clump forming and there are hundreds of thousands of varieties. Huge range of plants:

· There are miniatures 15-20 cm high which are good for borders.

· Flowers can be single and double or triple in size as the plant grows.

· Deakins, crossed miniature with climbing form and remains compact growing all year.

· Coloured leaf where the colour is stronger in cold weather

· Ivy geraniums tend to cascade, grow along the ground or grow upward on a support, also can be used as a ground cover to limit weed growth.

· Saint Olla is a clump forming ground cover.

In cultivating geraniums, it’s most important to tip prune. This produces growth closer to the stem making it bushier and producing more flowers.

Rozanne variety reproduces by root division.

There are some native geraniums. Scented geraniums make a nice tea and can be used as an insect repellent. Peppermint scented can b used to flavour icing. There are also apple, rose and nutmeg scented geraniums.

Regal pelargoniums are larger in stature and only flower in Spring or summer. Stellar pelargoniums have serrated leaves and flowers. Reniform pelargoniums cascade and Big Red has a spreading form.
When pruning, always cut above the node. Seal cuts with a drop of methylated spirits.

When making a cutting, cut below the node, sealing the cut with metho. Roots will grow from the node. Remove leaves. Use a propagating mix. The cutting can be laid down on the soil to promote root development. 

Most geraniums will need sun.  Fertilise plants every 4 months (1 teaspoon potash, 1 teaspoon osmocote, 1 teaspoon dolomite).

Best potting mix is from Martins at Yass.

Geraniums prefer alkaline, freely draining soil.

Frequency of watering will depend on circumstances.

To collect seed allow pod to ripen on the plant.

	

	17
	Competition Results 
	Janey George

	
	Christmas Influence winners
1. Gloria Turner

2. Lynne Adams

3. Patricia Bate

Over the year the highest point scorer was Jim Mison with 93 points for his Roses in November. Jim was also the most consistent competitor, competing in 7 out of 10 months.

Competition for January is “Edible harvest from the garden”.

	

	17
	Trading Table
	Janet Baxter

	
	$253 (includes $100 from previous meeting)

	

	18
	Today’s Winners
	Lindy Bonser

	
	Raffle -$139.60 with 10 prize winners

	

	
	Next meeting: 29 January 2018
	

	
	MEETING CLOSED - 12.10 pm
	


Attachment 1
Incoming Correspondence – August/September 2017
	Date
	From
	Concerning
	Action

	30-Oct-17
	The Garden Clubs of Australia
	October Bulletin plus 4 forms for completion for 2018
	for discussion at C'tee meeting of 15 November.

	31-Oct-17
	Shoalhaven Garden Club
	October/November Newsletter
	Librarian/ Newsletter Editor

	1-Nov
	Ulladulla Community Resource Centre
	Invitation to President to attend function on 16 November
	President

	1-Nov-17
	The Garden Clubs of Australia
	3 copies of Summer Issue of Our Gardens
	for distribution at Committee meeting on 15 November

	1-Nov-07
	Office National
	October Invoice
	Treasurer

	1-Nov
	South Coast Hospitality
	October Invoice
	Treasurer

	6-Nov
	Berry and District Garden Club
	November 2017 Newsletter
	Librarian and Newsletter editor

	7-Nov
	Tim Thomson, Sounds like PA Systems
	Invoice for convention
	Treasurer

	10-Nov-17
	ACT Government
	Notification of new arragements for accounts payable by ACT Government.
	Treasurer

	10-Nov-17
	Commonwealth Bank
	3 month statement for working account to 31 October
	Filing

	15-Nov
	Tim Thomson, Sounds like PA Systems
	Reminder for payment of invoice
	Treasurer

	15-Oct-17
	Michael McMahon
	Petition re establishment of Arts and Craft Centre
	Committee meeting of 17 November

	18-Nov
	Milton Show Society 
	Receipt for donation and request for confirmation of categories for prizes
	Secretary to respond by email

	18-Nov
	Bunnings
	Notice of dates for 2018 barbecues
	Rose Richardson, Bunnings BBQ Co-ordinator

	18-Nov
	National Trust
	Notice of open garden at Retford Park 31/3 and 1/4 2018
	Newsletter editor and Activities Officer.

	18-Nov
	Culburra and district Garden Club
	November/December Newsletter
	Librarian

	23-Nov-17
	Batemans Bay and District Horticultural Society
	November 27 Newsletter
	Librarian

	23-Nov
	David Brookfield, Illawarra TAFE
	Thankyou for opportunity to attend Convention
	Convention Convenor/ President

	23-Nov
	Julie Taylor
	Parcel for Val
	

	23-Nov
	Garden Clubs of Australia
	Annual Report
	President


Outgoing Correspondence – August/September 2017
	Date
	To
	Concerning

	30-Oct
	Ex Servos Club
	Apology for non attendance at meeting re merger for Community Organisations

	14-Nov
	Graeme Ralph
	Affirmation that U&D GC supports formation of Arts and Craft Centre and request for Petition, if still relevant.

	18-Nov
	Judith Sloan, Secretary Milton Show Society
	Confirmation of categories for sponsorship by U&DGC in 2018
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